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News Release                                                                                                                
 For Immediate Release                                                                                                                                                                                              Contact: Kelly M. Barmann   
USDA PARTNERS WITH FRENCH LICK FOR PROGRESS  

French Lick (#02-05; 12-20-2001):   USDA Rural Development announced today that the French Lick Town Hall Building Corporation has been awarded funding for construction of the new municipal building.  The Corporation is receiving a $75,000 grant and a $925,000 low interest loan from USDA.

Gregg Delp, Community Programs Manager for USDA Rural Development, presented a check for the federal funding to Dan Noble, President, French Lick Town Hall Building Corporation, at a meeting today in the Town Hall.  Local officials and representatives of USDA Rural Development gathered there to finalize the details of the funding.

The project is designed to construct a new municipal building on Main Street which will include area for the Town Hall, Street and Fire Departments.  This project will also include parking spaces for those doing business in the municipal building.  It will allow the relocation of the Fire Department making for a safer entry and exit of equipment than the current location. 

Delp said, “Congratulations for undertaking this important building project.  We are very pleased to be a partner with you in this major improvement to your community.” 

USDA Rural Development distributed nearly $11 million in funding in the past three years to support local efforts to build and improve community facilities such as community buildings, libraries, health care facilities, day care centers, and other essential services.   Last year, USDA Rural Development assisted 15 families in Orange County become homeowners through $1 million in mortgage loans.

Single family home loans, rural rental housing, water and waste water facility funding, business and industry loans, and community facility loans and grants are financial resources available from USDA Rural Development. For more information about USDA Rural Development programs in this area, interested individuals should contact USDA Rural Development, 1484 Executive blvd., Jasper, IN 47546-9300; phone 812-482-1171, extension 4.
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